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6th June 2023 

 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to inform you about Pupil Premium at Carr Junior. 
 
“Pupil Premium is additional funding for publicly funded schools in England to raise attainment 
of disadvantaged pupils and close the gap between them and their peers” (Department of 
Education). 
 
School receives Pupil Premium funding for children who are: 

 Free school meal 
 Have been eligible for free school meals in the last 6 years 
 Looked after children 
 Adopted children 
 Children whose parents work in the Armed Forces 

 
For children who are currently free school meals we have the Carr Offer.  This includes: 

 A school jumper or cardigan 
 One white polo shirt 
 Free extra-curricular club participation, book on Parent Pay as usual with no cost 
 Free school trips (excluding residentials) and participation in Big Idea launch days, book 

on Parent Pay as usual with no cost 
 Water bottle 
 Negotiated costs for residential visits 
 Free school lunches 

 
If you are currently receiving free school meals and would like your school uniform for the next 
academic year then please complete the attached order form. 
 
Please find on the school website our Pupil Premium Strategy which outlines how we have 
allocated the 2022-2023 funding and how we are striving to close the attainment gap.  Mrs Kerr 
and I meet with staff regularly to monitor the impact of support given and look at the next steps 
for children. 
 
I would like to stress that pupils will not know which families are being supported or which 
children are eligible.  Staff will, of course, be sensitive and provide anonymity for pupils. 
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would like us to check your eligibility for free school meals then please complete the attached 
form and return it to the school office.  You can also apply on the City of York Council website - 
https://www.york.gov.uk/SchoolMeals. 

 
If you have any questions then please arrange to speak to myself. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Laura Winston 
Pupil Premium Lead 
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If you would like your allocation of free uniform then please fill in the form and hand back into 
the office, thank you. 
 

*please choose either a jumper or a cardigan 
 

Child’s Name 

 

Class 

Water Bottle 

*Jumper  Size 

*Cardigan  Size 

Polo Shirt Size 

Office use only 

Date Received 

Date Issued 

Items still to be given 

 


